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Ladies and gentlemen,
After two days of interesting presentations and fruitful deliberations, we have now reached the concluding session of this first meeting of regional and sub-regional human rights courts.
The focal points for cooperation of OHCHR and the European Court for Human Rights have actively coordinated the preparations of this meeting, and we warmly welcome this cooperation as it is a key ingredient for our future success not only in achieving the objectives of this workshop, but in the realisation of our mutual goals and aspirations for the protection and promotion of human rights for all. 
To all the participants here today, we acknowledge and appreciate the substantive contributions, expertise and knowledge brought to this workshop, and profoundly recognise that each of you have a significant role to play in achieving justice and promoting and protecting human rights in the various regions. We commend your efforts and encourage you to continue with your work, cooperating where possible with each other.
Ladies and gentlemen, 

This week we have shared good practices on activities, jurisprudence, procedural and substantive issues and in that respect have identified several new areas for cooperation between regional and sub regional human rights courts and relevant United Nations mechansims. Notably, implementing the recommendations and decisions of courts still remains a challenge for state parties and this is an area for further thought and discussion. Gender equality and case back-logs were also identified as pertinent challenges. 
One issue that was evidently recurrent is the access to courts for impoverished and marginalised groups. It requires the development of innovative programmes and initiatives. We encourage participants here to think creatively in reaching out to these groups, and creating opportunities such as access to legal aid, for instance. 
Support to human rights defenders and the prevention of reprisals is a way to contribute to access to regional courts. The role of national human rights institutions, civil society and other national actors is key to create awareness on the various mechanisms for redress of human rights violations. 
We have learned from various jurisprudence and discussed specific case law at length.  One conclusion that emerged is that application of universal human rights standards in regional courts, and reference to decisions of regional human rights mechanisms by UN mechanisms has proved to be a useful resource to all institutions.  A channel of communication between mechanisms and courts has been instituted through focal points, including for information-sharing.

Ladies and Gentlemen ,

Judicial stereotyping in cases of sexual and gender-based violence was an important area that this workshop discussed. OHCHR research on this topic is currently being used to support efforts by national authorities and regional and international actors to promote access to justice for women victims of violence as well as to help facilitate the normative development of states’ obligations to address wrongful stereotyping as a root cause of discrimination against women. We encourage you to contribute and learn from this study.
Let us continue to work together at the international, regional, and domestic levels in the protection of human rights, learning and sharing information and best practices. It is through this cooperation and complementarity that we are able to be more effective in reaching out to those in need of protection. We encourage you to keep OHCHR informed on examples of best practices that would be useful for other mechanisms to learn from. On our side, OHCHR will continue to feed updated information into the network for focal points on cooperation both by email broadcasts and through the web-page on OHCHR’s website. 
I would like to express my appreciation to the Judges and staff of European Court for human Rights for hosting the meeting here in Strasbourg.
In conclusion, I would like to remind you that the third meeting of focal points on cooperation will be held tomorrow 22 October 2015 in this conference room.
To all those participants who travelled from different countries, we appreciate your participation and wish you a safe journey back to your country.

Thank you for your attention.
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